
CALL TO OROER 

Select Board Meeting 

Monday, November 1, 2021 

Remote Meeting 

7:00 PM 

A meeting of the Select Board was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Adam D?sh. Vice Chair Roy 
Epstein and Select Board member Mark Paolillo were present, along with Town Administrator Patrice 
Garvin, Wesley Chin Director of Health, and Glenn Clancy Director of Community Development. 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

• Design Consultant presentation of 25% Design of Belmont Community Path will be held on
November 4th at 7 pm.

• Medicare Open Enrollment sponsored by SHINE. Call Social Work intern, Rachel Garrity at 857-
702-9839 to schedule an appointment to review benefits for 2022.

• 7th Annual Veteran's Breakfast, sponsored by COA and Cambridge Savings will be held on
November 10th at 10am. Register at 617-993-2976. 

COMMENTS FROM TOWN RESIDENTS 

[NONE.] 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT 

a. Town Administrator's Office Reorganization

Patrice Garvin proposed a revised organizational chart for the Belmont Town Administration Office. 

Garvin announced that with the departure of Jon Marshall, Assistant Town Administrator, and the newly 
created position of Finance Director to replace the Budget Director, she would like to propose a 
reorganization of her office. She is proposing that a new Budget Analyst and Administrative Supervisor 
position be added to her department. The FTEs would remain the same with the reorganization. She is 
proposing that Matt Haskell fill the Budget Analyst position. She said Matt has been working with 
budgets since the Town Accountant left. She also proposes that Pam Callahan move into the 
Administrative Supervisor position which will oversee the Administrative Assistant. The Administrative 
Assistant position has been posted because it was already written. 

In this reorganization, the Assistant Town Administrator position will be merged with the Finance 
Director position. Garvin estimates that this new structure will save $16K. 

Epstein asked about the skill set she is looking for in the Assistant Town Administrator position since Jon 
Marshall was focused on recreation and capital. Garvin said they are in the process of drafting a job 
description for the new position. She needs to determine the best time to post. 

llPage 
















